
Martha Alvarez

From: Marisusan Trout <marisusan.trout@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 8, 2019 9:11 AM
To: List - City Council
Cc: Kate Bergin
Subject: Re: FUND best event for our Community!

Hello Council Members, 

Looping back to thank you so much for keeping TEDxManhattanBeach alive and well.  We promise the event 
will be impactful for our community and strive to have you be proud of your sponsorship. 
See you there...Nov 2nd!!! 

All the best....thank you again, 
Marisusan 

On Fri, Sep 27, 2019 at 5:04 PM Marisusan Trout <marisusan.trout@gmail.com> wrote: 
Dear Council Members; 

As a 30 year resident and taxpayer of Manhattan Beach, I am writing to encourage you to reinstate 
TEDxManhattanBeach funding to $5,000. 

Have you attended TEDxManhattanBeach?  Besides TEDxMB being the 'first' TED'x' affiliate (vs TED Talks) 
it is number one with being the most inspiring, educationally, thought provoking event in our community. 
Beside volleyball, it is THE event that provides exposure to Manhattan Beach on a GLOBAL platform 
(tedx.com) as being a smart and forward thinking community.  That HAS to be good for our city's reputation 
and makes us ALL proud.  

Noteable, TEDxMB provides something for ALL it's residents...young, old, any race/sex/religion/physical 
ability, etc and is reasonably priced! 

Please reconsider the BIG, overall impact TEDxMB creates for our community. It brings us together and 
promotes real conversation about what's possible...and we know how important that is for all! 

Best, 
Marisusan Trout 
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Martha Alvarez

From: Tina Hartney <tinahartney@me.com>
Sent: Monday, October 7, 2019 11:43 PM
To: List - City Council
Subject: Tedx Funding

 
Dear Council Members 
I am writing to encourage you to please reinstate TEDxManhattanBeach funding to $5,000. 
 
TEDxManhattanBeach is a diverse,inter-generational educational event brings residents together and builds a stronger community. 
 
Importantly, TEDxManhattanBeach is accessible to residents with a $35 ticket for seniors and high school students. 
 
Our Beach community greatly appreciates and needs events like TEDxManhattanBeach and our city should continue to support it. 
 
Sincerely 

 
 
Tina Hartney, LMFT 
Psychotherapist 
License No. 101543 
2200 Pacific Coast Hwy, Suite 214 
Hermosa Beach, CA 90254  
www.tinahartney.com 
310-617-5241 
 
 
 
PRIVACY NOTICE: This message and any documents, files, or other e-mails attached to it are intended only for the use of the 
individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under 
federal law, specifically the Electronic Communication Privacy Act, 18 USCA 2510. If the reader of this message is not the intended 
recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited under Electronic Communication Privacy Act, 18 
USCA 2511. If you have received this communication in error, the sender should be notified and this e-mail and all attachments must 
be destroyed. 
 
 
 

 



Martha Alvarez

From: Catherine Bergin <kate_bergin@mac.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 1, 2019 9:46 PM
To: List - City Council
Subject: Thank You

Dear Councilmembers, 
 
Thank you for your unanimous support to reinstate TEDxMB funding for this year. I hope you will join us at 
the event this year. 
 
 
We look forward to coming back in May to discuss the 2020 event and rebuilding the partnership between the 
City and TEDxManhattanBeach. 
 
 
Best 
Kate 
 
 
Kate Bergin 
310-658-3191 

 



Martha Alvarez

From: Olivia Volk <livvylv@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 1, 2019 10:03 AM
To: List - City Council
Subject: TEDxManhattanBeach

Dear City Council, 
I am a student at Mira Costa and am asking that you reinstate the full $5,000 funding for TEDxManhattanBeach. As a 
student in Technical Theater, our class has the opportunity to volunteer at TEDxManhattanBeach and get first hand 
experience working with a professional production crew. This is invaluable experience for us and we are proud to 
represent Manhattan Beach and put on such an incredible community event.  
 
Importantly, City funding has been used to offer discounted tickets to Seniors and Students so that people with limited 
income can attend.  
 
I hope you will reinstate the full funding for TEDxManhattanBeach.  
 
Sincerely, 
Olivia Volk 
(562)760‐3380 
volkolivia23@gmail.com 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


